CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 

JANUARY 10, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Joseph Braga, Donna Bosworth, Rita Selby, Deacon Bill Schofield, Pat Lee, Peter Leighton and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Kristen Gallagher sent an email advising that a wrap up meeting will be held on January 24, 2017.  After that planning will begin for the next bazaar.
2) SCOUTS
Jim McLellan sent an email advising that the scouts are available to help with the landscaping between the playground and parking lot.  Both the Cub Scout pack and the Boy Scout troop have 35 members.  There will be two new eagle scouts.  Scout Sunday will be at the 10 a.m. Mass on February 10th.

3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that Grandma’s Attic closed on December 19th for the Christmas break.  It reopened on January 4th.
4) MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that she and Doreen McConaghy will meet next week to start planning.  The May Breakfast will be held on May 21st from 7:30-11:00 a.m.
5) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that finances are doing well weekly contributions averaging $3500.
6) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that classes were cancelled this past Sunday due to weather.  Otherwise all faith formation continues to be ongoing.

7) CLEANING COMMITTEE

Donna Bosworth noted that the cleaning for Christmas worked out well.  The committee will try it again in the spring.

8) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the next project will be the replacement of the side doors at the church building.  The work will be looked into and should be completed within the calendar year.  Also landscaping the area between the parking lot and playground will be looked into.  A solution is being sought for the furnaces so that they do not shut off when it is cold.

During the winter Steve will be working on internal maintenance. 
9) OTHER BUSINESS

Donna Bosworth noted that choir practice will begin this week and will be held on Wednesdays.

Rita Selby inquired if the chair lift is being used.  Father Lemlin noted that some parishioners are using it.

The next meeting of the Pastoral Advisory Committee will be February 21, 2017
There being no further business Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Rita Selby and unanimously approved.
